
 

LEGS MEETING   5th Mary 2014 

Meeting opened 7:50pm 

Present: Wendy Palmer; Ellen Osmond; Susie Murdoch; Janifer Willis; Sharyn Ross; Dannii Cunnane; 

Angela Fritz; Margaret Drew; Kate Burns; Mars Maycock; Madeline van Hattem 

Apologies: Lyn Roberton,Tammy Hewitt,Terry Lobegeier & Leane Williams 

Kylie Barker conducted the meeting in Lyn’s absence. 

Minutes were read and moved by Ellen Osmond and Janifer Willis 

Business Arising from the Minutes:  

Margaret Drew’s report: The choosing of the land for the equestrian centre is tomorrow – runs 

along Rosewood- Marburg Road – it’s a large area opposite dump and opposite the high school – 

access to power, good road frontage 

Kate Burn’s business:  She is getting donations for wheel barrow raffles from Masters, Horses and 

People have donated, Rosewood Farm Supplies, Cottones donated a bag of feed, Horse Deals 

Magazine – merchandise, Plainland Hardware are offering a sausage sizzle 31st May from 9am to 

midday – Kate wants a call out to members who may be interested contact her on 0438 166 488. 

Tuffie Tubs do fundraising for club of your choice.  Kylie thanked Kate for her great work. 

Sharyn Ross’s business: Gary Lung Clinic – 8am to 6pm - 7th June – will go on Nominate – 10 

positions – pay up front - $75 a lesson – Gatton Indoor – club will subsidise the arena – Contact 

Sharyn Ross if interested 

Ribbleton Warmbloods could do a clinic if there is enough interest – she takes 6 horse participants 

and spectators - $275 for a horse participant - $80 a day for spectators – horse participants get two 

private sessions a day – there is follow up for on going training if you wish –contact Sharon Ross if 

you are interested 

Janifer Willis:  Judges are right for September 

Kylie’s Report:  Nothing to report –  

   

Treasurer’s Report: 

April: $28 686.52 as cash book balance 



$15 300 in term deposit 

Wendy proposed that the club takes the term deposit to $30 000 

Seconded by Susie Murdoch 

Correspondence In: Online Horse College Qld – Members can enrol for an online horse course for a 

fraction of the full price – cert three guarantee  

Correspondence Out: 

Wendy Palmer: Catering – there is no food van any longer at the Gatton Indoor 

Country Kitchen, Marburg Two Girls Catering, might be able to do it – Kate and Wendy to ask 

Gatton Show Grounds want to put in an irrigation system in the main grass arena and want our club 

to donate $500.  The other clubs which use it are putting in $500. Ellen proposed we pay it. Mars 

seconded it.  

Janifer  wants to make sure that judges and pencillers at competition days are well catered for – 

Angela has offered to bake a delightful sour cream carrot cake  

General Business:  Sharyn mentioned that judging at our days needs to be “In the Spirit of Members’ 

Days” – some new rules are discretionary. 

Wendy wanted to know if ordinary rosettes could be used on Audi Mansfield futurity Saturday – 

placings 1st to 8th 

3 tier rosettes for Audi Mansfield on Sunday.  

Entries for the Audi Mansfield should be left open so previous winners can enter the classes except 

for the previous year’s prep champion. They may go HC. 

Kate is organising class sponsors for the Audi Mansfield days. 

Next meeting we will discuss the program for the official day. 

Janifer mentioned that the participant classes have caused much angst around the dressage arenas. 

These are the old associate classes.  You need to be a participant member of EA to do these classes.  

Meeting closed 9:25pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 


